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THE MARTIN COUNTY

 BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS 

REGULAR MEETING

May 17 ,2022
MINUTES

The Martin County Commissioners convened in regular session Tuesday, May 17, 2022 in the Commissioners’ Room at the Courthouse located at 129 Main Street, Shoals, Indiana.  Commissioners present were President Paul R. George, Commissioner Cody Roush and commissioner Aaron Summers. Also present were Attorney Dave Lett and Auditor Bobbie Abel.  In attendance were Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent; Carolyn McGuire, Assessor; Aureola Vincz, Prosecutor; Lynn Ellis, Judge; Andy Ringwald, EMA; Monty Wolf, Director of EMA; Missy Cooper, Deputy Auditor; Barb Hager; Mary Smith; Kim Showalter; Dena Held, CED/Educator Extension; Sara Guth, BLN; DeAndra Magdaleno; Amanda Magdaleno, Jim Hamby; Jason McCoy; Calvin Evans; Lillie Bauer; Lynette Bauer; Wendell Stone; Linda Stone; Jeremy M. Dilts.
Meeting called to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 5:29 pm. 
The minutes from the regular meeting of May 4, 2022 were approved with a motion made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner George.  Commissioner Summers abstained. Motion passed.
The Claims and Allowances were approved with the motion by Commissioner Summer, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, the motion passed.  

Jason McCoy addressed the Commissioners regarding road conditions in his area.  McCoy asked to have the roads ditched and possible chip and seal.  McCoy also asked the Commissioners what their view is on the Mid-State Corridor project.  Each Commissioner gave their stand on the project.  Mr. McCoy asked the Commissioners to take action and voice their stand on the Mid-State Corridor and pressed time is of the essence.  Commissioner George suggested possibly posting a survey on the Facebook page to get a general consensus regarding the Mid-State Corridor. 
Dena Held, CED/Extension Educator, introduced Lillie Bauer and explained Lillie is 4-H youth representative that had recently attended an Indiana State House Day.  Lillie gave a short presentation detailing her experience while attending the Indiana State House Day as 4-H youth representative. 
Scott Seals, Highway Superintendent, gave a road update.   Seals states his department has been out repairing roads, filling pot holes and will begin cutting brush back soon.  Attorney Lett stated he has not heard anything back regarding the insurance claim for Bridge 44. 
Monty Wolf, EMA Director, stated he and Andy Ringwald, EMA will be attending a meeting next Tuesday morning.  Attorney Lett presented Resolution 2022-14 to the Commissioners for the purchase of a fire department pumper truck from the City of Jasper Indiana.  Commissioner George stated it was previously discussed to reimburse the EMA for the purchase of pumper truck with funds from the ARPA Fund. Commissioner George advised of the process of getting reimbursed for the purchase.   Motion to approve Resolution 2022-14 to purchase a fire pumper truck in the amount of $5000.00 and to use ARPA funds to reimburse for the purchase was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All in favor, motion passed. 

Wolf also discussed a recent shooting involving a Harrison Township volunteer fire fighter that had stopped to assist a disabled motorist and was shot and killed.  
Judge Ellis presented an Employee Retention Stipend Policy for approval by the Commissioners.  Judge Ellis informed of the need to keep the employees who have been loyal to the County, are the face of the County and are underpaid.  Commissioner Roush is strongly opposed to the employee retention stipend as he wants to proceed with capital improvements.  Judge Ellis explained that the employees are important for the success of the County and asked why the Commissioners wouldn't invest in the employees. Judge Ellis stated that the Commissioners have an opportunity to help the employees without cost to the taxpayer but refused to do so.   Auditor Abel read from an advisory letter sent by the US Treasury which stated one of the recommendations of the Treasury was to use the funds to supplement wages for employees.  This does not cover hourly wage increases but does increase employee yearly wages for 2022. Discussion followed. Commissioner George was in favor of approving the stipend but as President, he cannot make a motion.  Commissioner Roush and Commissioner Summers were not in favor of the Employee Retention Stipend and did not make a motion to approve.

Prosecutor Aureola Vincz, came to the Board of Commissioners to advise that she will be cutting the full time Deputy Prosecutor position from her budget next year.   Prosecutor Vincz stated when she came in to office in 2019, she knew she had a problem in the Prosecutor’s office coming in and had a case load that had to be attacked. Prosecutor Vince reported they didn’t miss a day of court during Covid and were able to process cases and the case load is down 43%.  Prosecutor Vincz thanked the Commissioners as well as the Sheriffs office for all they have done.
Attorney Lett submitted the agreement between East Fork Water and the Commissioners to place equipment on the top of their water tower on Windom Rd. Motion to approve was made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, motion passed.  
Attorney Lett submitted the Disaster Recovery Services Agreement provided by CSI to the Commissioners to provide data backup services to the Recorders office.  Motion to approve by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
Lett also informed the Commissioner’s that he has not had any contact from the previously chosen contractor to provide renovation work to the offices of the Recorder or Assessor.  Attorney Lett advised to terminate the contract with the previously chosen contractor due to no contact and start over with quotes.  Motion to allow Attorney Lett to terminate the contract by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed. 
Attorney Lett states he has written a letter to the individual that owns the vehicle that is parked near Burns City on county property and has not had any contact from him.  

Commissioner George asked Attorney Lett if he has received any response from the Insurance regarding bridge repair claim.   Attorney Lett stated he will follow up with the insurance company.
Auditor Abel submitted the Annual Report of Board of Commissioners of Martin County to the State Superintendent of Public Instruction.   Abel states the Common School fund earns no interest and recommended turning the funds over to the state.  Attorney Lett advised this is a County Council resolution and needs to be addressed to the County Council.  Attorney Lett states the funds would be turned over to the State and the State would then be responsible for paying out those funds. Attorney Lett stated he will prepare this for the next Council meeting. Commissioner George stated the Annual Report of the Board of Commissioners of Martin County to the State Superintendent of Public Instruction could be approved by the commissioners at this time.  Motion to approve signing the annual report made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers. All in favor, motion passed.  
Auditor Abel presented a claim from the Town of Shoals Wastewater Project in the amount of $152,000 to be paid from the ARPA Grant.  Motion to approve the claim was made by Commissioner Summers, seconded by Commissioner Roush. All in favor, motion passed.
Abel also presented the procedure for Internal Controls Policy for reimbursement for expenses paid by ARPA funds.  This was tabled at a previous meeting due to Commissioner Summers’ absence. Motion to approve the Internal Control policy made by Commissioner Roush, seconded by Commissioner Summers.  All in favor, motion passed.
Abel updated the commissioners regarding the program Know B4 for cyber security training. Auditor Abel stated she will be attending a meeting on May 18, 2022 to gather more information. 

Auditor Abel asked about advertising for a new workman’s comp agent of record. Attorney Lett stated he will work on advertising for this. 

Commissioner Summers stated there are veterans that have missed appointments recently due to not being able to contact the VSO.  Commissioner George suggested meeting with the VSO to discuss this.  Attorney Lett suggested an Executive Session to discuss this. Executive meeting scheduled before the next Commissioners meeting on May 31, 2022 at 5:00pm.
Important Dates:

Safety Meeting to be held on Wednesday, August 10, 2022.

Courthouse Closed Monday, May 30, 2022 for Memorial Day.

With no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:43 pm with a motion made by Commissioner Summers and seconded by Commissioner Roush.  All were in favor and the motion passed. The next Commissioner meeting will be held Tuesday, May 31, 2022 @ 5:30pm.
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